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Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year! We have had a lovely week back with the children and they have all settled back into school life well. We are very excited for a fun packed Spring Term, continuing to ensure the children benefit from a broad and varied curriculum, enhanced with practical and outdoor learning opportunities.
Over the Spring Term, we will base most of our work around Paddington Bear and his adventures in London. In Science, we will learn about the weather and our 5 senses. In Art and Design lessons, we will evaluate the work of famous artists and explore different techniques with an open mind. RE lessons will allow the children to explore different festivals and traditional bible stories. The two PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) topics for the spring term are dreams and goals, and healthy me. History lessons will begin to look at The Great Fire of London and a lot of the work in the second half of the term will be focusing on its key events. In Spring 2, we will have a Great Fire of London Day, in which we encourage the children to come to school dressed up as a 1666 Londoner and they will get transported back in time. More details to follow. 

Little Wandle Phonics lessons will continue to take place daily as whole class sessions. The children will also partake in reading group sessions at least three times a week.  In English lessons, the focus is still heavily on letter formation and structuring sentences with full stops and capital letters. Through learning about Paddington’s adventures in London children will learn, and write, about famous landmarks, using conjunctions and adjectives to enhance their writing. In Maths, we will focus heavily on measurement, problem solving, money and counting in multiples of 2, 5 and 10s. 
Home learning will continue to be sent out weekly. We have been really impressed with lots of the work we have seen so far and we have noticed a big difference it makes to the children’s learning in school. The Little Wandle sheets that are sent help the children directly in phonics sessions, giving them confidence, prior knowledge and excitement to share what they already know. When they bring their red Home Learning folders home, please return them to school by the following Thursday so that new tasks can be put in ready to bring home on the Friday. They can keep any previous tasks at home so that the folder does not get too full. The Maths and English tasks are always based on what we have been doing in school and should be able to be completed with a low level of adult support. Please come and speak to us if you feel any of the home learning is too tricky for your child. 
Thank you for reading with your child when they bring their books home and looking after our books so well. We hope that the children are eager to share their books at home. Please remember to write in their orange book when you have read with them so that we are able to keep a record. It is vital that the children are reading at least three times with you at home. Children who have read at least three times are recognised with stars, stickers or prizes. We have thoroughly enjoyed visiting the Library weekly, sharing favourite books and picking new ones to go home. Sharing books with your child is really beneficial in helping to promote a love of reading. We will continue to visit the Library weekly, usually on a Tuesday, so please ensure that the Library books are also back in their bags. We are missing some Library books and would be appreciative if you could check for any misplaced books at home. 
Please ensure that all clothing and equipment is named when coming into school. Our usual PE days should continue to be Tuesdays and Thursdays, however, these days can change due to other commitments in the hall so please ensure your child has their PE kit in school all the time. We will have some PE lessons outside, even while the weather is cold. The children should have a named, dark coloured tracksuit that they can wear for PE outside, in addition to a t-shirt, shorts and plimsolls or trainers. If your child wears earrings, it would be great if you could take them out on PE days but if this is not possible, we have surgical tape in school to cover them. 
Digger and Ollie have loved their adventures so far, what fun weekends everyone has! It is a highlight of the week for children to share their adventures and love to discuss the pictures in detail. If you are yet to have Digger or Ollie for the weekend, just to remind you that we ask that you return them by the following Wednesday in order for them to be ready for their next adventure! 
Finally, as always, if you have any questions or queries, do not hesitate to catch us at the school gate after school. If you would like to make an appointment for a longer chat, feel free to arrange one with the school office. We thank you for your continued support. 
Kind regards,

Miss Bull and Mrs Boothby
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